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Dear School Sponsors of Child Nutrition Programs: 
 
The School Lunch Tray contains the Connecticut State Department of Education’s (CSDE) weekly email 
notifications for the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) school nutrition programs. This week’s 
topics are listed below. 
 
Action Items 

• Reminder: 2024-25 Healthy Food Certification (HFC) Statement Due July 1, 2024 
• Reminder: Interschool Agreements for School Year 2024-25 Due July 1, 2024 (Full Service) or 

August 30, 2024 (Vended) 
 

Need to Know 
• Reminder: USDA Webinar Tomorrow (May 9, 2024) on the Final Rule: Child Nutrition Programs: 

Meal Patterns Consistent with the 2020-2025 Dietary Guidelines for Americans  
• Summer Meals Training for Seamless Summer Option (SSO) Sponsors on May 16, 2024: Summer 

Option of the National School Lunch Program.  
• Reminder: USDA Foods Transfer Request Forms 
• Connecticut Grown for Connecticut Kids Week 2024: October 7-11 
• Resource Roundup: Food Safety for Child Nutrition Programs 

 
Good to Know 

• School Meals Grab n’ Go Newsletter: Innovation in the Cultural Diversity of School Meals 
• FRAC Webinar: Boosting Breakfast in Older Youth: May 23, 2024 
• Institute of Child Nutrition (UCN) Recorded Webinar: Recognition of School Culinary 

Professionals – Spotlight on School Meal Innovations 
 
Please review and share with appropriate staff members. For previous versions of the School Lunch Tray, 
visit the CSDE’s School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
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Action Items 
 

Reminder: 2024-25 Healthy Food Certification (HFC) Statement Due July 1, 2024 

All public schools that participate in the National School Lunch Program (NSLP) must submit the annual 
HFC Statement in the CSDE’s Online Application and Claiming System for Child Nutrition Programs (CNP 
System) by July 1, 2024.  
 

• Review the CSDE’s Instructions for Submitting Connecticut’s Healthy Food Certification 
Statement for School Year 2024-25 for important information and specific steps for completing 
the 2023-24 HFC Statement in the CNP System. Note: The claims preparer must first enroll the 
district in the school nutrition programs for school year 2024-25 before one of the two authorized 
signers can complete the HFC application. 
 

• The HFC application requirements are summarized in Operational Memorandum No. 07-24: 
Requirements for Submitting the Healthy Food Certification (HFC) Statement for School Year 
2024-25. Guidance is available in the CSDE’s recorded training module, Completing the 
Application Process for Healthy Food Certification. 
 

For additional information, visit the “Apply” section of the HFC webpage or contact Susan Fiore at 
susan.fiore@ct.gov. 
 

 

Reminder: Interschool Agreements for School Year 2024-25 Due July 1, 2024 (Full Service) or August 
30, 2024 (Vended) 

Sponsors that sell USDA meals or Afterschool Snack Program (ASP) snacks to another district or school 
during school year 2024-25 must complete and submit an interschool agreement to the CSDE.  
 

• Full-service Interschool Agreement form: Due July 1, 2024.  
• Recipient Site Vended Interschool Agreements: Due at least two weeks before the start of the 

school year, but no later than August 30, 2024.  
 
The interschool agreement forms are available under “I” on the CSDE’s Forms for School Nutrition 
Programs webpage. For more information, refer to Operational Memorandum No. 06-24: Interschool 
Agreements for School Year 2024-24. 
 

 
  

https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/HFC/App/Instructions_Submitting_Connecticut_Healthy_Food_Certification_Statement.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/HFC/App/Instructions_Submitting_Connecticut_Healthy_Food_Certification_Statement.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Healthy-Food-Certification/Apply#CSDE_Operational_Memorandum_Annual_HFC_Statement
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsdect.co1.qualtrics.com%2Fjfe%2Fform%2FSV_eeAlNsyJjECdlMa&data=05%7C01%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cdfece953c983409ec98708db6791cc86%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638217648122148301%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2B3etieXolmqFkMJfmIbCTo12bfdm5KPxhNCkOJQzQHc%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsdect.co1.qualtrics.com%2Fjfe%2Fform%2FSV_eeAlNsyJjECdlMa&data=05%7C01%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cdfece953c983409ec98708db6791cc86%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638217648122148301%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2B3etieXolmqFkMJfmIbCTo12bfdm5KPxhNCkOJQzQHc%3D&reserved=0
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Healthy-Food-Certification/Apply
mailto:susan.fiore@ct.gov
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Forms-for-School-Nutrition-Programs#i
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Forms-for-School-Nutrition-Programs#i
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/Memos/OM2024/OM06-24.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/Memos/OM2024/OM06-24.pdf
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Need to Know 
 

Reminder: USDA Webinar Tomorrow (May 9, 2024) on the Final Rule: Child Nutrition Programs: Meal 
Patterns Consistent with the 2020-2025 Dietary Guidelines for Americans  

On May 9, 2024, the USDA Food and Nutrition Service (FNS) will host a webinar for school food 
authorities on the final rule, Child Nutrition Programs: Meal Patterns Consistent With the 2020-2025 
Dietary Guidelines for Americans. The webinar will be recorded and will be available the USDA’s Updates 
to the School Nutrition Standards webpage. 
 

• Date and time: Thursday, May 9, 2024, 2:00 p.m. 
• Registration: registration link 

 

 

Summer Meals Training for Seamless Summer Option (SSO) Sponsors on May 16, 2024: Summer 
Option of the National School Lunch Program.  

The CSDE strongly encourages SSO sponsors to attend the next session of the CSDE’s annual Summer 
Meal Programs training on May 16, 2024. 
 

• Training: Seamless Summer Option of the National School Lunch Program.  
• Date and time: Thursday, May 16, 2024, from 2:00-3:00 p.m. 

 
Registration is not required. Join the Teams trainings using the regular SLT Table Talk link below: The 
recorded webinar will be available for sponsors who cannot attend live. For questions about Summer 
Meal training, please contact caroline.cooke@ct.gov. 
 
Microsoft Teams meeting  
Join on your computer, mobile app or room device  
Click here to join the meeting  
Meeting ID: 225 336 668 44  
Passcode: muTuBy  
Download Teams | Join on the web 
Or call in (audio only)  
+1 860-840-2075,,920756855#   United States, Hartford  
Phone Conference ID: 920 756 855#  
 

 
  

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fns.usda.gov%2Fcn%2Fschool-nutrition-standards-updates&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cf135795ec5354993828908dc6a0e7f9b%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638501857708110648%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Cz7ZNwmqKTF4oN75LYozcHZNAzp9VznCh3qq5gZhOq4%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fns.usda.gov%2Fcn%2Fschool-nutrition-standards-updates&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cf135795ec5354993828908dc6a0e7f9b%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638501857708110648%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Cz7ZNwmqKTF4oN75LYozcHZNAzp9VznCh3qq5gZhOq4%3D&reserved=0
https://www.zoomgov.com/webinar/register/WN_oJQkESVkTIynil5enHGsGg#/registration
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2FCaroline.Cooke%40ct.gov%2F&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb959ed6741974b6ff46008dc4e870055%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638471588939093280%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=J0fpuYEDlvQ9vYKNFHo%2BUpG8FLC%2BsOoqkJ8QQWWJsQU%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_ZDFmNTRmNmYtZGQxOS00NThjLTk5NjAtMDI3ZTJmMGIzNmFj%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%2522118b7cfa-a3dd-48b9-b026-31ff69bb738b%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%2522c77ad3d5-3ba7-454f-b0b7-369ddf5f2a8a%2522%257d&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb959ed6741974b6ff46008dc4e870055%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638471588939070134%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=uLCZooK0At5lv0pjqD309ftkGS2jrNlsxAf0W4SyeoE%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.microsoft.com%2Fen-us%2Fmicrosoft-teams%2Fdownload-app&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb959ed6741974b6ff46008dc4e870055%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638471588939079936%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=uZQ2evKjzVZjavF7UT2DjV2XC5Z%2FYsJkVsj%2FXeT8VuY%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.microsoft.com%2Fmicrosoft-teams%2Fjoin-a-meeting&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb959ed6741974b6ff46008dc4e870055%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638471588939086663%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=lWjZu1g9zaVaqcLfX0UR1y%2F1Mt%2BEaurnsVYkRAmTKlI%3D&reserved=0
tel:+18608402075,,920756855#%20
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Reminder: USDA Foods Transfer Request Forms 

With the end of the school year approaching, the Connecticut Food Distribution Program’s (FDP) staff are 
getting requests for additional pounds at processors to finish the year. CSDE Operational Memorandum 
No. 02-19 summarizes the FDP’s procedure for requesting transfer of pounds of USDA Foods diverted for 
further processing. Recipient Agencies (RAs) must complete and submit the USDA Foods Transfer 
Request Form when requesting any transfers. This form assists RAs with critically reviewing current 
usage and forecasting projected usage. 
 
Requests must come from the RAs directly. The FDP will not accept requests from processors or brokers. 
The FDP staff will review the request and contact the RA with any questions or additional instructions. 
The RA will receive an email notification if the requested pounds are available and the transfer request is 
approved. 
 

 

Connecticut Grown for Connecticut Kids Week 2024: October 7-11 

The Connecticut Departments of Education (CSDE) and Agriculture (DoAg) are excited to announce this 
year’s CT Grown for CT Kids Week, October 7-11, 2024. Let the planning begin! Now is the time to start 
thinking of menu ideas and reaching out to local farmers and producers to plan the CT Grown items to be 
offered. For schools that have not used all their Local Food for Schools Incentive Program funds, this is a 
great way to do so. Need help getting started? Reach out to Monica Pacheco (CSDE) at 
monica.pacheco@ct.gov, Hannah Carty (DoAg) at hannah.carty@ct.gov, or the team at Put Local on Your 
Tray. 
 

 

Resource Roundup: Food Safety for Child Nutrition Programs 

The CSDE’s Food Safety for Child Nutrition Programs webpage includes guidance to help school food 
authorities comply with the  current Food and Drug Administration (FDA) Food Code, including links to 
links to many resources such as handouts, posters, and training materials. More resources are available 
in the CSDE's Resource List for Food Safety in Child Nutrition Programs. 

 
 
  

https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/nslp/memos/om2019/om02-19.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/nslp/memos/om2019/om02-19.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/fdp/usda_foods_transfer_request_form.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/fdp/usda_foods_transfer_request_form.pdf
mailto:monica.pacheco@ct.gov
mailto:hannah.carty@ct.gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fputlocalonyourtray.uconn.edu%2F&data=05%7C02%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Ca39574e0d6724c1068a608dc6e98d2be%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638506849848800066%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=9owwGUhd875oP1rQynwVNUSPZC8sKQGuWI2PTVMMxAk%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fputlocalonyourtray.uconn.edu%2F&data=05%7C02%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Ca39574e0d6724c1068a608dc6e98d2be%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638506849848800066%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=9owwGUhd875oP1rQynwVNUSPZC8sKQGuWI2PTVMMxAk%3D&reserved=0
https://portal.ct.gov/sde/nutrition/food-safety-for-child-nutrition-programs
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/resources/resources_food_safety.pdf


 

 The School Lunch Tray: May 8, 2024 
 

Connecticut State Department of Education • Page 5 of 6 

Good to Know 
 

School Meals Grab n’ Go Newsletter: Innovation in the Cultural Diversity of School Meals 

This edition of Team Nutrition's School Meals Grab n' Go newsletter features tips to plan and prepare 
menus that are diverse and appealing to students. Positive food experiences and nutrition education 
activities can help students develop a sense of identity and acceptance, as well as expose students to a 
variety of foods and flavors. This newsletter includes tips to help school nutrition programs embrace 
cultural cuisines and qualify for a Healthy Meals Incentives (HMI) Recognition Award. 
 

 

FRAC Webinar: Boosting Breakfast in Older Youth: May 23, 2024 

School breakfast is associated with positive social, emotional, and academic outcomes; however, far too 
many secondary students (grades 6-12) skip this essential morning meal. According to the CDC, 75 
percent of teens do not eat breakfast daily. Skipping breakfast can contribute to poor school 
performance, and compound negative health outcomes. Join the Food Research & Action Center to 
explore successful strategies to engage older students and increase school breakfast participation in 
middle and high schools. 

• Date and time: Thursday, May 23, 2024, 3:00 p.m. 
• Registration: Webinar Registration - Zoom  

 

 

Institute of Child Nutrition (UCN) Recorded Webinar: Recognition of School Culinary Professionals – 
Spotlight on School Meal Innovations 

The ICN’s Recognition of School Culinary Professionals – Spotlight on School Meal Innovations 
celebrates the work of school nutrition culinary professionals with a spotlight on school meal 
innovations. In this session, school foodservice directors share highlights from their school districts that 
have been awarded recognition as innovators and trailblazers in school breakfast and lunch. Participants 
will gain insights into strategies and practices for innovation in school meals, including utilizing local 
foods in school kitchens and advancing school culinary operations to appeal to student taste 
preferences. 
 

 
 
  

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USFNS/bulletins/39874c4
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_DknwvlwTTSK61dfu4Ga5kQ#/registration
https://theicn.docebosaas.com/learn/courses/389/cicn-recognition-of-school-culinary-professionals-spotlight-on-school-meal-innovations-may-2024
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For more information, visit the Connecticut State Department of Education’s (CSDE) 
School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage, or contact the school nutrition programs staff 
at the Connecticut State Department of Education, Bureau of Child Nutrition Programs, 
450 Columbus Boulevard, Suite 504, Hartford, CT 06103-1841. This document is available 
at https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/slt/2024/slt_05_08_2024.pdf. 

 
In accordance with federal civil rights law and U.S. 
Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and 
policies, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on 
the basis of race, color, national origin, sex (including gender 
identity and sexual orientation), disability, age, or reprisal or 
retaliation for prior civil rights activity. 
 
Program information may be made available in languages 
other than English. Persons with disabilities who require 
alternative means of communication to obtain program 
information (e.g., Braille, large print, audiotape, American 
Sign Language), should contact the responsible state or local 
agency that administers the program or USDA’s TARGET 
Center at (202) 720-2600 (voice and TTY) or contact USDA 
through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. 
 
To file a program discrimination complaint, a Complainant 
should complete a Form AD-3027, USDA Program 
Discrimination Complaint Form which can be obtained online 
at: https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-
3027.pdf, from any USDA office, by calling (866) 632-9992, or 
by writing a letter addressed to USDA. The letter must contain 
the complainant’s name, address, telephone number, and a 
written description of the alleged discriminatory action in 
sufficient detail to inform the Assistant Secretary for Civil 
Rights (ASCR) about the nature and date of an alleged civil 
rights violation. The completed AD-3027 form or letter must 
be submitted to USDA by: 

1. mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture 
Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 
1400 Independence Avenue, SW 
Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; or 

2. fax: (833) 256-1665 or (202) 690-7442; or 
3. email: program.intake@usda.gov 

 
This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

The Connecticut State Department of 
Education is committed to a policy of equal 
opportunity/affirmative action for all qualified 
persons. The Connecticut Department of 
Education does not discriminate in any 
employment practice, education program, or 
educational activity on the basis of race; color; 
religious creed; age; sex; pregnancy; sexual 
orientation; workplace hazards to reproductive 
systems, gender identity or expression; marital 
status; national origin; ancestry; retaliation for 
previously opposed discrimination or coercion, 
intellectual disability; genetic information; 
learning disability; physical disability 
(including, but not limited to, blindness); 
mental disability (past/present history thereof); 
military or veteran status; status as a victim of 
domestic violence; or criminal record in state 
employment, unless there is a bona fide 
occupational qualification excluding persons 
in any of the aforementioned protected 
classes. Inquiries regarding the Connecticut 
State Department of Education’s 
nondiscrimination policies should be directed 
to: Attorney Louis Todisco, Connecticut State 
Department of Education, by mail 450 
Columbus Boulevard, Hartford, CT 06103-
1841; or by telephone 860-713-6594; or by 
email louis.todisco@ct.gov. 

 
 

 
 
 

https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Contact-Information-for-School-Nutrition-Programs
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/slt/2024/slt_05_08_2024.pdf
https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf
https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf
mailto:program.intake@usda.gov
mailto:louis.todisco@ct.gov

